Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the matter of the application of Missouri Gas Energy, a division of Southern Union Company, for approval to establish an infrastructure system replacement surcharge.
	)))))
	Case No. GO-2004-0242



	
	
	


STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, and for its Recommendation in this case states as follows:

1.
On December 3, 2003, Missouri Gas Energy, a division of Southern Union Company, (MGE) filed its application for an infrastructure replacement system surcharge (ISRS) in accord with Sections 393.1009 to 393.1015 RSMo (2003 Cum. Supp.).

2.
In its February 26, 2004 Order in this case, the Commission authorized MGE to establish an ISRS sufficient to recover an annual pre-tax revenue of $3,072,903 as computed by the Commission’s Staff and the Commission directed MGE to file tariff sheets in compliance with its Order.

3.
On March 1, 2004, MGE filed a tariff sheet with the Commission with a proposed effective date of April 1, 2004.  


4.  
Staff has reviewed the Company’s tariff filing and determined that it is in compliance with the Commission’s Order in this case.    

WHEREFORE, the Staff requests that the Commission either approve the tariff filing or permit it to go into effect as requested by the Company.
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